
VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS AUXILIARY DEPARTMENT OF CALIFORNIA 

LEGISLATIVE PROMOTION 

March 2025 

Dear Auxiliary Members, 

It’s an exciting time for the Department of California! We would like to take a moment to 
congratulate the Department of California VFW for being honored with the prestigious 
Legislative Award during Legislative Week in Washington, D.C. this month. This recognition 
is a testament to the hard work and dedication of our VFW members, who tirelessly advocate 
for the rights and well-being of our veterans. This achievement is truly a reflection of the 
collective efforts of everyone involved in our mission to serve those who have served. 

As we celebrate this accomplishment, we would like to remind all auxiliaries to submit their 
End-of-Year Reports to me at: jbilyeuj42@gmail.com by the deadline of March 31st.  
Additionally, If you want to apply for a National Citation and award for the Legislative program 
you need to submit your entry form to by March 31, 2025 for judging. Both forms are attached 
to this promotion.  

These reports are an essential part of our work, and your timely submission helps us 
continue to advance our efforts on behalf of our veterans. 

Lastly, as we move forward let’s keep advocating for our veterans! The legislative work we do, 
from local efforts to national initiatives, has a tangible impact on the lives of our service 
members and their families. Your voice matters, and together, we can continue to push for 
meaningful change. 

Thank you for your unwavering dedication and commitment to our veterans. Let’s continue 
to stand strong in advocacy and service to those who have sacrificed so much. 

With pride and gratitude, 

Joyce Bilyeu, Legislative Chairman 
Veterans of Foreign Wars Auxiliary Department of California 
Jbilyeu42@gmail.com 
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